
   

 

Worship Services: 8:15 & 10:30 AM  |  Sunday School: 9:15 AM 

400 S. Lakemont Avenue  |  Winter Park, FL 32792  | 407-647-1467  |  www.winppc.org 

Newsletter Submissions: cindym@winppc.org 

 

 
The Covenanter 

 
June/July 2025 

 

Summer Fun Edition 



 2 

 

We hope everyone has a great summer! 

Take time to relax, visit with family & 

friends, watch a movie, read a book, do 

some puzzles, color some pictures, and 

maybe even fit in some time to attend 

church!   

If you’re one of the lucky ones that 

gets to go somewhere fun this  

summer, have a great time, be safe, 

and we’ll see you when you return! 



 3 

 

SUNDAY  1 MONDAY  2 TUESDAY  3 WEDNESDAY  4 THURSDAY  5 FRIDAY 6 SATURDAY 7 

Communion 
Worship Service 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

Scout Troops Mtg  
7pm, Rms 202/204 
 

Pack 246 Mtg 
7pm, FH 

  Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  8 MONDAY  9 TUESDAY  10 WEDNESDAY  11 THURSDAY 12 FRIDAY 13 SATURDAY 14 

Worship Service 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

 

 Scout Troops Mtg  
7pm, Rms 202/204 
 

Pack 246 Mtg 
7pm, FH 

PS Board Meeting 
10am, Rm 301 
 

 

 

 Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  15 MONDAY  16 TUESDAY  17 WEDNESDAY  18 THURSDAY 19 FRIDAY  20 SATURDAY 21 

Father’s Day 
 

Worship Services 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

Scout Troops Mtg  
7pm, Rms 202/204 
 

Pack 246 Mtg 
7pm, FH 

 

 Neighbors & 
Friends 
11:30am, FH 
 
 
 

 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  22 MONDAY  23 TUESDAY 24 WEDNESDAY  25 THURSDAY 26 FRIDAY  27 SATURDAY 28 

Worship Services 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 
 

Deacons Mtg 
11:45am, Rm 301 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 

Scout Troops Mtg  
7pm, Rms 202/204 
 

Pack 246 Mtg 
7pm, FH 

 Session Mtg 
7pm, Rm 301 

Wedding 
Rehearsal 
5pm, Sanctuary 

Wedding 
2pm, Sanctuary 

SUNDAY  29 MONDAY  30 

 

Worship Services 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
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TUESDAY  1 WEDNESDAY  2 THURSDAY  3 FRIDAY 4 SATURDAY 5 

   

 Office Closed  

SUNDAY  6 MONDAY  7 TUESDAY  8 WEDNESDAY  9 THURSDAY 10 FRIDAY 11 SATURDAY 12 

Communion 
Worship Service 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

   
 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  13 MONDAY  14 TUESDAY  15 WEDNESDAY  16 THURSDAY 17 FRIDAY  18 SATURDAY 19 

Worship Services 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

   
 
 
 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  20 MONDAY  21 TUESDAY 22 WEDNESDAY  23 THURSDAY 24 FRIDAY  25 SATURDAY 26 

Worship Services 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 

   Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  27 MONDAY 28 TUESDAY 29 WEDNESDAY 30 THURSDAY 31 

 

Worship Services 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
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The following photographs represent but a sampling of the entire album available on the WPPC 
website (www.winppc.org/photo-archive/), which is guaranteed to warm the heart anew with each 
perusal. The annual Easter Egg Hunt has been a tradition for decades as Lent and Holy Week draw 
to a close and we pause to present the Easter Story tailored for young minds as a meaningful time 

apart from the colorful springtime fancy that awaits them in the Fellowship Hall. This year, the 
Worship and Music Committee members arrived more than a few hours early to unpack and arrange 
the lilies which added a stunning focus to the chancel. Holly Small expanded upon the experience by 
playing selections on the piano which caused a hush by young and not so young as they entered the 

sanctuary. As families settled into the pews, parents would point out the morning light filtering 
through the stained-glass windows to the little ones in hushed tones personalizing the spiritual 

atmosphere as all recognized that this was a special time set apart. The presentation by WPPC's 
Children’s Ministry Coordinator was perfectly suited to the age group and the microphone was 

handed over to the CLOC chair who offered the blessing after which the families made their way  
into the Fellowship Hall to yet another set of upbeat musical selections. 

 

The families were greeted on one side by Christian Ed Committee members who assisted the children 
with craft projects while others lined up for continental breakfast fare served up by members of 
CLOC. Again, about fifty children with over one hundred parents and grands were hosted as they 

relaxed around the tables and enjoyed family fellowship prior to the much-anticipated hunt! 
 

While the phrase, "It takes a village," has been overused, this observer recognized clearly that,  
"It takes a congregation" to produce a meaningful Easter Egg Hunt! From the generous donations  

of plastic eggs, candy and appropriate trinkets to sorting and stuffing, to eye catching publicity 
efforts, planning a meaningful program, handling the audio visual aspects, to setting up the 

Fellowship Hall to hiding the eggs, to guaranteeing that safety reigns at all times and above all, 
ensuring that the message of Easter prevails.  

http://www.winppc.org/photo-archive/
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Important N&F Outing 
Friday, June 6 
 

An objective of the N&F Ministry is reaching out to others in our community, and 
our members have been doing this throughout the year. Please join us for a 
special outreach on Friday, June 6, from 1-2pm to tour the One Purse Dream 
Studio, at 213 N Mills Avenue, Orlando 32810. One Purse is a nonprofit that uses 
sales of gently used purses to empower women overcoming abuse, addiction, 
exploitation, and trafficking by providing them with scholarships and work 
opportunities. This tour will provide you with more information and give you a 
chance to purchase a purse at 20% off! You are even welcome to bring a gently 
used purse to donate. Several of our members have been involved in this 
outreach and Maria Garton, a WPPC Elder, is on the board of directors. Please 
contact marialuina@hotmail.com if interested, or let a N&F member know. We 
hope to see you there as we reach out beyond the walls of WPPC and remember, 
invite a neighbor or friend. 

Other News: 
 

N&F will not meet during July and August.  Listed below are some restaurant 
outings we have schedule: 
 

• June 5, Habaneros Mexican Grill in Winter Park 
• July 3, Friendly Confines Neighborhood Tavern in Winter Park 
• August 3, Sunday brunch at the Alfond Inn. Reservations are required for the 

Alfond Inn brunch.   
 

Watch the bulletins and weekly announcements for information on these 
gatherings. Your N&F Planning team has been working on a Fall line up of 
programs and possibilities into 2026.  If you would like to be a part of this team 
please let the church office know. 

The N&F ministry is a part of the Community Life Outreach Committee. Our 

primary purpose is to provide social opportunities for fellowship that encourage 

and promote Christ centered interactions. Come and be a part of this growing 

and exciting ministry and do remember to bring a neighbor or friend! 

mailto:marialuina@hotmail.com
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Food Pantry News 

Cash Not Cans  
Food items donated for delivery to the local Food Pantry are no longer being collected. Instead, the  
Deacons ask that our congregation support the church’s food related humanitarian projects throughout 
the year, as well as the PC (USA) Special Collections. These include:  
 
• P.A.T.H. (Presbyterian Answer To Hunger) “5 Cents a Meal” collections, 4x / year. Remaining 2025 

collections are on July 27 & October 26. Second Harvest Food Bank of Central Florida and Society of 
St. Andrew’s (fresh produce) are both beneficiaries.  

 
• Soup-er Bowl of Caring Sunday (donate canned & boxed food for delivery to a food pantry): Sunday, 

Feb 8, 2026  
 
• One Great Hour of Sharing (Easter Sunday offering): PC(USA) distributes 36% of donations to the 

Presbyterian Hunger Program and the rest to other human service efforts. 
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Deacons’ Den 
 

CHANGE AND THE CHURCH 
 

It is our very nature to hate change.  We all tend to like a pattern of events that are reliable and 
consistent from week to week and anything that causes upheaval can be quite disturbing.  Heck, even 
the very laws of physics hate change… Newtons first law is “An object at rest will remain at rest, and an 
object in motion will remain in motion” 

Our Church is in a state of change. Changes in how things are done in service, administration and in 
ministering all bring forth questions about the future of our church.  For many, this is a time of 
disturbance and challenges. For others, this can be a time for opportunity.  Opportunity for prayer, faith 
and a congregation coming together.  It can also be an opportunity to learn and lean further into your 
relationship with Christ. 

As we move forward with the search for a new minister it is important to listen closely to your hearts and 
your faith and find a sense of perspective about what a church is and how we are tied to it. 

A Church can be many things to many people, but at the core of it all, a church is the body of Jesus Christ, 
and his Spirit directs its members. 

I Cor 12:12, “For as the body is one, and hath many members, and all the members  
of that one body, being many, are one body: so also is Christ.” 

All things in Christ and through Christ. 

Ephesians 1: 22-23, “God has put all things under the authority of Christ and has made him  
head over all things for the benefit of the church. And the church is his body; it is made  

full and complete by Christ, who fills all things everywhere with himself.” 

On a broader scale, the church can be a fabulous list of blessings and features both to individuals and to 
the community.  A church can be a worship center, a heavenly connection, a source of salvation, a 
support group, a spiritual healer, a place to give and oh so much more. 

Yet a church is not a building or something to do on Sunday. It is not for Sunday networking or a religious 
club to follow a popular man. It is not a mere organization. It is not an auditorium for presentations, and 
it is definitely not one person.  I read once that in the New Testament, no synagogue, temple, chapel, 
tabernacle, building or any other meeting place was ever called a “church.” The term always referred to 
the Christian assembly.  

Matthew 18:20, “For where two or three gather together in My name, there am I with them."  

This promise of Jesus' presence reinforces the idea that the 
church is not merely a human institution, but a spiritual body 
united by Christ Himself. Church can be in a field, in a home, or 
even in a diner having breakfast. 

We are the body of Christ. We are the Church. And We have 
nothing to worry about from change. 

Blessing as pure as a child’s faith to you all, 

Robert Nevill, Deacon 
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Pentecost Offering 

An Opportunity to Give and Make a Difference 
Sunday, June 8th 

 

Each year on Pentecost Sunday we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit, descending as tongues of 
fire over the heads of the Apostles, giving them the gift to speak to all nations in their own tongues 
and spread the Good News. The Spirit also brings us a new life on this day. With the Spirit’s coming, 
we no longer need to settle for business as usual but can know the transforming, redeeming love of 
God that makes the impossible “possible”. This special offering unites us in a church-wide effort to 
support young people by inspiring them to share their faith, ideas and unique gifts with the church 
and the world to build a life of faith--all in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 

The Pentecost offering is one of the four Special Offerings of the PC (USA) during the church year. The 
first 60% of our donations will be sent to the Presbyterian Mission Agency (25% to assist young adult 
volunteers serving communities; 25% to guide youth ministries; and 10% to advance child advocacy). 
The remaining forty percent of our offering will be used on behalf of children-at-risk in our own 
community. This year we are supporting The Center for Women and Families at the Coalition for the 
Homeless. This residential shelter serves single women, single women with children, single men with 
children, and intact families. With your support, these agencies can help meet the needs of these 
vulnerable neighbors.  
 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration to support these most worthy causes on Sunday, June 8th. 
 

Remember to wear RED to celebrate Pentecost! 
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Diana Ross’s Secrets for  
Staying Youthful 

Article submitted by Wendy Stafford 
 

81-year-old singer celebrity Diana Ross wore a magnificent gown with 
an 18-foot train embroidered with the names of her five children and 
eight grandchildren at the recent Met Gala. But it wasn’t just the 
“forever family gown” that grabbed attention, Ross’s youthful 
appearance proved that age can be just a number. 

According to TODAY, here are Ross’s four simple healthy lifestyle tips: 

• Never retire. Last March, Ross told a sold-out audience in New York 
City that she’s “never going to retire.” The benefits of working later in 
life include a longer life expectancy and better health, say medical 
experts. People who are still working after the age of 65 are about 
three times more likely to report being in good health and about half 
as likely to suffer from serious health problems such as cancer or 
heart disease. Other studies have shown an association between 
reduced risk of dementia and heart attack with working in later life. 

• Value family. Ross has often said that her children and 
grandchildren are her priority in life. Research shows that social 
connections are important to well-being. Dr. Amit Shah, a geriatrician 
at the Mayo Clinic says that social interaction yields “enormous health 
benefits.” Shah explains that socializing with others is exercise for 
your brain. “It’s one of the best ways to improve cognitive flexibility,” 
he says. “It’s likely more beneficial than doing crossword puzzles or 
other brain games.” 

• Keep a routine. Even though Ross still tours in her 80s, she makes 
sure that she eats regular meals and gets enough sleep, notes her 
daughter Rhonda Ross, whose father was the legendary record 
producer, Berry Gordy. In an interview with Forbes, Rhonda said, “The 
environment that my mother has established on tour is a real 
professionalism, a real civility, good mental health,” she says, adding 
that there is no drinking or drugs on tours and most of the performers 
go to the gym and workout. 

• Intermittent fasting. Ross practices intermittent fasting as part of 
her routine. Intermittent fasting involves alternating periods of eating 
and fasting, which can help to improve metabolism and promote 
overall health. Many studies suggest that intermittent fasting can 
reduce inflammation, improve blood sugar levels, and enhance brain 
function. Ross credits this eating pattern for her sustained energy and 
vitality, allowing her to continue performing and living life to the 
fullest while maintaining her youthful appearance. 

https://www.today.com/health/aging/diana-ross-met-gala-tips-healthy-aging-rcna205106
https://www.hellomagazine.com/healthandbeauty/health-and-fitness/20220604141580/diana-ross-party-at-the-palace-health/
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April 29, 2025 

Dear Friends, 

In my last letter, I sent you specific prayer requests for our folks in Odesa. The concerns and prayers that 
you all sent out were well received and made a huge difference to all. Perhaps the biggest difference was 
for Ira who had been house mom to our boys until the war began. 

Ira watched while her younger foster sons were relocated to Romania in the first months of the war. She 
waited with bated breath as, one by one, the older sons were taken into the army. The final straw was 
when Alosha was taken, just at the time that I penned my last newsletter to you. Since that last letter, we 
have learned that Alosha has been given local duty, in Odesa. This means that he must report for duty 
each morning, but he is permitted to return home in the evening and sleep at home. This has been a 
huge comfort to Ira, to him, and to us. Thank you so much for all of your prayers! 

I also have another happy story to share with you concerning another of Ira’s foster sons, Slavik, who was 
17 years old when the war began. He was among those taken to Romania. After a few months in 
Romania, and when he turned 18, Slavik made the big decision to make his own way to Ireland where he 
obtained refugee status. He remains there to this day. He is attending school, lives in a dorm, and 
receives a small stipend from Ireland for his support. This all sounds very positive, and it is, but I want you 
to consider for a moment how very lonely a life Slavik has been living for the last two and a half years. 
Before the war, he lived as part of a family in a comfortable home (our boys transitional home) along 
with several more of our older orphan boys, with Ira as his mom and mentor. He was surrounded by 
family and had a built in support system. Now, he has not seen any of his Odesa family in over three 
years, and he is essentially on his own.   

We’ve been in touch with him, and in recent months, it came to our attention that Slavik needed some 
dental work that is not provided for in his Ireland stipend. We had already learned that dental work is 
much more affordable in Moldova. Our immediate questions were: how to get funding, how to arrange 
his transport to Moldova, and how to get funds to him? All three questions were answered fairly quickly. 
One of our wonderful donors funded the procedures. Michelle arranged for flights for Slavik, and my 
husband and I decided that a quick trip to Ireland was in order to deliver the funds to him in person. 

What a reunion it was! Slavik was so very happy and appreciative that we went to Ireland to spend time 
with him and to attend to his health needs. The hours spent with him were priceless! I got to know Slavik 
on a new level, and I am so proud of him. He has remained positive and he is focused on a good future. 
He plans to continue school and perhaps pursue a job in the culinary field. Slavik clearly took with him all 
of the lessons he learned under Ira’s loving  tutelage, and I saw first- hand just how valuable an 
experience it is when we offer our older orphans the opportunity to be part of a family at a time in their 
lives when they are so vulnerable. 
 

- continued on next page - 

 

Below Audrey Santiago shares her latest newsletter from  
Transitions Orphan Assistance Foundation in Odesa, Ukraine. 
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Slavik’s story does not end there. Additionally, since Moldova is not such a far distance from Odesa, we 
were able to arrange for Ira to go to Chisinau to visit with Slavik during the time of his treatment. They 
sent photos, and I haven’t seen either of them look so happy in years. 

This is just one small example of what we do, and why we do it. You, who support us, play an integral role 
in making the lives of our orphans better.   

Finally, if you haven’t already used up all your thoughts and prayers, please keep Michelle, my husband 
and me in your prayers for traveling mercies and safety  as we prepare to go to Germany tomorrow 
(Wednesday, April 30).  We plan to spend time there with our teammates, the Vatan family in Bad 
Arolsen, and then with a couple of our older orphans in Frankfurt. From there, we expect to cross into 
Odesa to spend time with the Rybakov family and our other staff members who minister to the orphans 
in Pishana and in the surrounding villages as well as those who continue to provide necessities for local 
pensioners and widows. And please continue to pray for quiet skies and an honest and just peace for 
Ukraine.  

With gratitude and love, 
 

Audrey     

 

Donation Information 

Checks may be written to:  
 

Transitions Orphan Assistance Foundation, Inc. 
541 Evening Sky Drive, Oviedo, FL 32765   OR   3530 Diamond Leaf Lane, Oviedo, FL 32765 

 

Online options to donate can be found on our website: www.transitionsoaf.org 

 

 

http://www.transitionsoaf.org
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1) They are used to wading 
2) A grave mistake. 
3) With tomato paste. 
4) Only one shoe is missing. 
5) No one cooks a flamingo for Thanksgiving. 

1. Why are flamingos such good patients? 

2. What do you call a typo on a tombstone? 

3. How do you fix a broken tomato? 

4. How do you know if a flamingo borrowed 

your shoes? 

5. Why did the turkey wear stilts? 

1) Lemon Aid! 
2) Eclipse it! 
3) An Allow-ants! 
4) Scrambled Eggs! 
5) A pair of pants! 

1. What do you give a sick lemon? 

2. How does the moon cut his hair? 

3. What do ants get when they do all their 

chores? 

4. What do chickens with the hiccups lay? 

5. What has 2 legs and can’t walk? 

1) I’ve fallen and I can’t giddy-up! 
2) Because her children were so bright! 
3) They have their own scales! 
4) They each got six months! 
5) Because they were watch dogs! 

1. What did the horse say after it tripped? 

2. Why was the mother firefly so proud? 

3. Why is it so easy to weigh a fish? 

4. Did you hear about the two guys who 

stole a calendar? 

5. Why did the man name his dogs Rolex 

and Timex? 
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HOMELESS COALITION TEAM NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

Each month about 40 devoted WPPC volunteers handle the many tasks  
to provide and serve a wonderful meal to our guests at the Coalition.   

We are in need of additional volunteers for various projects, and 
 backup volunteers when regulars must be absent. 

 

Any of the above gifts, or your time, are so appreciated! 
To help in any way, please contact: Anna Caparis  

707-889-4768 or annafromal@yahoo.com 

What When 

Bake brownies / Anna Caparis 707-889-4768 Wed 12/3  9:00-11:00  AM 

Prepare meal / Anna Caparis 707-889-4768 Thurs 12/4  9:30-11:30 AM 

Bag brownies / Wendy Jamison 407-739-7858  Fri  12/5  9:00-10:00 AM 

Donate reading materials: Magazines for men, women, & children (news, 
cars, sports, National Geographic, religious magazines/booklets, paperback 
books) 

All month: Place in COALITION giant 
storage box in Fellowship Hall. 

Prepare to transport:  Gather supplies, load food & supplies into bus 
Anna Caparis 707-889-4768 

Fri 12/5  3:30-4:00 PM 

Serve the Meal. Join us in the WPPC kitchen for departure to Coalition at 
4:00PM and return by 7:00PM.  Volunteers please wear closed-toed shoes; 
it is a violation of health code to wear flip-flops. Please sign up in office 
hallway and call Anna Caparis (707-889-4768) by the Wednesday before if 
you would like to serve. The Coalition requires each volunteer to register. 

Fri 12/5  4:00-7:00 PM  
 

NOTE:  The church bus is reserved for 
this function. 

Cleanup kitchen:  Wash, sanitize items used; store supplies                       Fri 12/5  7:00-7:30 PM 

Financial Donation: Make check out to WPPC; note on the memo line 
“Coalition for the Homeless” - mail to WPPC or bring to the church office. 

Anytime 

Coalition for the Homeless of Central Florida is a Compassion Committee Ministry. 

COALITION FOR THE HOMELESS OF CENTRAL FLORIDA 

  -Here’s How to Help 

Winter Park Presbyterian Church has been involved in a feeding ministry even before the Central 
Florida Coalition for the Homeless was created in 1987. We serve on the 1st Friday of each month.  
If you would like to donate your time to prepare the food during the week before the 1st Friday, 

please review the information below and contact the Team Leader listed. If you would like to serve, 
please sign up on the Coalition serving list posted in the hallway near the office, or contact   

Anna Caparis at 707-889-4768/annafromal@yahoo.com. 

WPPC will NOT be serving at the  
Coalition June - November.  

  

They will start collecting donations and  
signing up volunteers again in December.  

mailto:annafromal@yahoo.com
mailto:annafromal@yahoo.com
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6/2 
 

Matt Straub 
 

6/6 
 

Frances Swope 
 

6/7 
 

Barbara dePaula 
 

6/9 
 

Steve House 

Carolyn Wolf 
 

6/10 
 

Theresa Coker 
 

6/11 
 

Janet Barnes 

7/1 
 

Paul Danley 
 

7/4 
 

Peggy Bargar 

Carolyn Deatrick 

Alison Frazier 
 

7/6 
 

Michelle Trahan 
 

7/8 
 

Jeremiah Boyle 

Wade Edwards 

Chuck Schindler 

Tracy Nevill 
 

7/9 
 

Catherine Fields 

Jennifer Fields 

Leslie Stafford 
 

 

7/10 
 

Shanda Needham 
 

7/11 
 

Jayne Leach 
 

7/12 
 

Ann Paulsen 

Deanna Spangler 
 

7/13 
 

Yvonne Manking 

Cynthia Skelton 
 

7/15 
 

Gloria Duncan 

Jean Cumming 
 

7/18 
 

Melissa Storey 
 

7/19 
 

Amanda DiSanti 

Lynne McKnight 

6/25 
 

Patrick Boyle 
 

6/27 
 

Dan Meadors 

Sue Rudolph 
 

6/28 
 

Marsha Johnson 

Gary Wolf 

Tom Woodward 
 

6/29 
 

Denise Ferguson 
 

6/30 
 

Mitch Bargar 

 

6/14 
 

Bill Duncan 
 

6/16 
 

Mary St. John 
 

6/17 
 

Nancy Glancy 
 

6/21 
 

Fern Barnard 
 

6/22 
 

Enid Marr 
 

6/24 
 

Richard Ferguson 

 

7/20 
 

Nancy Miller 
 

7/22 
 

Donna Brokop 

Syd Davis 
 

7/24 
 

Carel Thompson 
 

7/26 
 

Charles Wagenhauser 
 

7/28 
 

Jennifer Roe 
 

7/30 
 

Sue Erdmann 
 

7/31 
 

Maria Garton 

Karen Lee 

Gene Pickler 
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Because sometimes you just need to  
see a two-day-old baby giraffe! 
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The Rev. Dr. James A. Capps, Adult Ministry Coordinator 

Justin Chase, Director of Music 

Penny Walsh, Organist 

Sandra Shafer, Pianist 

Scott Beck, Director of Handbells 

Carolyn Achenbach, Director of Operations/Accountant 

Cindy Mitchum, Executive Assistant 

Barbara Hordern, Administrative Assistant 

Valerie Beltrán, Children’s Ministry Coordinator  
Adam Davies, Sexton 

Nicole Fye, Director of Preschool Programs 

Rosaura Velazques, Assistant Director of Preschool Programs 

Katie Daniels, Preschool Administrative Assistant 

 

 

Mark Hare & Jenny Bent - Costa Rica 
Dr. Dan & Elizabeth Turk - Madagascar 

MISSIONARIES 

For Covenanter or Sunday bulletin submissions, please fill out a publicity request online at  

http://winppc.org/publicity-request/ or contact Cindy Mitchum at cindym@winppc.org or 407-647-1467. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2025 
Theresa Coker 
Mary Ferguson 

Cathy House 
Glenn Riccio 

Ron Thompson 
 

2026 
Syd Davis 

Betty Johnston 
Shaheed Mohammed 

Nelson Roe 
 

2027 
Maria Garton 

Brandon St. John 
Carel Thompson 

Phyllis Woods 

SESSION 

 

 

 

2025 
Meg Baldwin 
Anna Caparis 

Lynne McKnight 
Debbie Pauzar 

Deborah Roberts 
Paula Smathers 

 

2026 
Ernestine Beattie 

Sue Howard 
 

2027 
Cynthia Nants 
Robert Nevill 

DIACONATE 

http://winppc.org/publicity-request/

